

G:P.O. Box 7554 New York, NY 10116

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Arthur Ashe, (Posthumous) 1975 Wimbledon Champion

Rod Brayman Chief Executive Officer Phoenix Beverage, Inc.

Robert Cottingham, Jr. Chairman Chief Executive Officer Sabre 88, LLC '88, '92 Olympian

Kristina Perkin Davison Co-Founder and Partner of iEurope Capital

Robert S. Dow Treasurer CEO-Retired Lord Abbett & Company '72 Olympian

David O'Brien Senior Partner Ernst & Young LLC

Herby Raynaud Staff Engineer; Yieldmo Inc. PWF Secretary '99, '01, '02 World Championsip Team

William A. Schreyer (Posthumous) Chairman Emeritus Merrill Lynch & Co., Inc.

Erinn Smart
Director of Business Development
Hearst
'00,'04,'08 Olympian, Silver Medalist

Keeth Smart Regional General Manager Chelsea Piers Fitness '00,'04,'08 Olympian, Silver Medalist

Peter Westbrook I'd like to thank 6 Chief Executive Officer '76;80;84;88;92;96 Olympian, Bronze Medalist encouragement.

Dear Fencers Club Community:

I have received so many calls about Boris Vaksman's recent comments; and I apologize for not having the time to return them all.

These are difficult times—dealing with the Covid-19 pandemic and so many lost lives, and protests against systemic racism. Recent news about Boris' racist comments is extremely painful and hurtful. I pray this incident will move everyone's spirit, including my own, to think about how we can be better and stand up against injustice and what we know is wrong. Racism is wrong.

This leads me to the present situation at the New York Fencers Club, where I have been a member for nearly fifty (50) years. When Boris Vaksman recently said: "I think uh...what's his name, Lincoln, made a mistake...," in reference to slavery during a taped fencing lesson, this was wrong. These words are racist, hurtful and painful.

We all need to look at ourselves, including me to make a better world and a better club.

The Fencers Club leadership has taken steps to respond to Boris' unacceptable behavior. Although I originally voted to suspend Boris, after reviewing the video, I changed my position and agreed he should be terminated. There are other issues of equal importance that need to be addressed to improve our FC community. I will discuss these issues further at our upcoming forum.

I'd like to thank each and every one of you for your positive support and encouragement.

ADVISORY BOARD MEMBER GOO Bless my Fencers Club family!

Peter Westbrook

Donald Anthony President USA Fencing

John Brademas President Emeritus, (Posthumous) New York University

Rev. Dr. Calvin O. Butts Pastor, The Abyssinian Baptist Church President, SUNY Old Westbury

William J. Hybl President Emeritus United States Olympic Committee

Dr. Harvey W Schiller Chairman Global Options

Neil Diamond Global Entertainer ArchAngel Productions